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Board of Supervisors
October 22, 2001

4, Car Sense — The preliminary land development plan was unanimously
recommended for approval subject to completion of all outstanding items as contained
within the October 4, 2001 engineering review and resolution of the owncrship of the
acccss roadway.

Mr. Robert Shaffer, representing the applicant, was in attendance to present the plan,
along with Mr. Bob Dixon, the applicant’s enginecr.

Mr. Wynn’s review notes that access to tbe site is proposed via extension of the
“common drive/service road,” which exists along the frontage of TMP #15-22-66 — lands
of Peruzzi. The access driveway is located within an area designated as Township legal
right-of-way. Previously, the Township received various documentation submitted by the
applicant’s engineer indicating that the common dnve/scrvice road apparently was
conveyed to Hilltown Township ai the time of construction of the Rt. 309 bypass.
Correspondence dated September 7, 2001 from PennDot states that they arc the legal
owner ol the propcrty designated as legal right-of-way on the plan. Additionally, that
correspondence states that PennDot has no objection of the placement of a sign by the
applicant within the legal right-of-way as shown on the signed permit application filed by
the applicant. Since the Township has been receiving inconsistent information regarding
ownership of the access drive, Mr. Wynn feels the applicant should submit sufficient
documentation verifying (he condemnation, ownership, and/or relinquishment of right to
the area in question, for review by the Township Solicitor. Mr. Shaffer had explained the
history of the right-of-way arca in question to the Planning Commission at their last
meeting, He indicated that PcnnDot condemned the 36,000 sq. ft. arca approximately 55
years ago and took an easemcnt, wbich means that they do not own the underlying [ee
simple ownership of that parcel. The applicant has also ascertained that as a result ol a
succession of deed transfers, the underlying parccl in question is owned hy the Peruzzi
family. The legal aspects of the 55 fl. strip are quite clear, in Mr. Shaffer’s opinion, in
that the State Highway Act requires the Township to maintain it, and in essence thc strip
becomes a Township road. It appears that Mr. Peruzzi has a curb cut along this 55 ft.
strip, though not the main entrance to Peruzzi Toyota, however it is an cntrance that is in
use at present. The applicant is asking that the Township Solicitor render an opinion that
the Township does, in fact, have the authority to grant permits for the applicant to utilize
that accessway. Chairperson Bennington does not belicve it is the responsibility of the
Township to determine ownership rather it is the responsibility of the applicant to prove
ownership. Mr. Shaffer noted that the Township is collccting Liquid Fuels Funding on
that road, though he knows that it is not actually owned by the Township. Further, the
State Highway Act requires the Township to maintain that road. Solicitor Grabowski did
receive the information package concerning this road, however the photocopy quality 1s
such that he cannot read or decipher the information. The applicant had suggested that
the Township staff and Solicitor review (his matter, and Solicitor Grabowski bclieves that
meeting should take place, since there is a gap of credible information between the




















